
VINTAGE VEHICLES OF SUN CITY 

December 19, 2023 

General Meeting Minutes 

 
 
Troy called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm & confirmed with Ann that we 
had a quorum.  
Opening prayer & pledge of allegiance were said.  
Troy asked if we had new members attending. There were 3.  
Chris Has several cars. Heard about shop through media.  
Raymond Vega no cars right now  
Wade English neighbor Peterson brought him in 
Troy made a motion to approve last month’s minutes seconded by Mike 
Fitzgerald motion passed.  
Jesse Falls reported the club is planning to send out a membership survey 
to obtain the best way to reach members. We hope to improve 
communication and find out what interest’s members to get more involved.  
Also, we will have a new member orientation to help new members know 
what the club has to offer starting next year. 
 
Roxie reported that she & Troy purchased a 7-month CD at Western State 
Bank 
 
Treasurers Report: 
 

Vintage Vehicles of Sun City Treasurer's Report December 2023 For 
November 2023 

 
Income: Checking balance November 1, 2023, $ 21,230.80  
PayPal balance November 1, 2023  
$ 50/50 Raffle $ 105.00  
Anniversary Party (3-in-1) $ 2,046.95  
Apparel Sales $ 381.00  
Car Show Registration $ 115.00  
Car Show Sponsors $ 1,000.00  
Car Show Vendors $ 355.00  
Donations Received $ 18.00  



Membership Dues $ 1,253.00  
Golf Cart Raffle $ 3,760.00  
Misc Income (sale of misc items) $ 245.00  
Refer a Friend $ 100.00  
Total Income $ 9,378.95  
Expenses: Anniversary Party Expenses (3in1 sale) $ 118.03  
Spring Fling 2024 $ 60.00  
Facilities and Equipment Shop Supplies $ 423.12  
Shop Towels $ 364.98  
Paint booth expenses $ 73.87  
Total Facilties & Equipment $ 861.97  
Misc Expense $ 456.75  
PayPal fee $ 39.06  
Operations: Computer & Software $ (43.16)  
Supplies $ 22.31  
Printing & copying $ 70.00  
Telephone $ 39.28  
Total Operation Expense $ 88.43  
7 month CD $ 8,000.00  
Website $ 76.28  
Total Expenses $ 9,700.52  
PayPal checking balance November 30, 2023 $ 1,141.66  
Checking Balance November 30, 2023 $ 19,767.57  
Money Market Balance November 1, 2023 $ 26,339.68  
Interest $ 26.84  
Money Market Balance November 30, 2023 $ 26,366.52  
Total Bank Balances as of November 30, 2023 $ 46,134.09  
Submitted by Roxie Whitney 
 
Alan Lund & Marilyn Miller not present. Yvonne Ahrens filling in for Marilyn.  
Ed Gordon thanked monitors who work every day.  
Booklets for each job will be available to help members. We will need new 
people. Questions have been asked about a third shift possibly 4-7pm 
 
Thom Kron said we have issues with lifts and 3 are down now $1200 each 
to repair.  
He also said you don’t have to monitor if you’re over 80 but still need 
training to work in shop.  
 



Ann reported on Anniversary Party said please sign up. Also, we will need 
raffle items donated.  
 
Alan’s report said T shirts will be here by Jan 15th. We need a strong push 
for car shows. Please pass out forms or smaller ones when you attend any 
show. Connie said Dennys on Grand Ave have cruise ins there.   We have 
28 registered for our car show as of 12-12.  
Troy said don’t unsubscribe to emails or you will not get emails. He cannot 
correct this. You would have to sign up again.  
We are getting better responses from RCSC now.  
We’ve requested convex mirrors for the rear gate.   We did get the paint 
booth. 
1037 members used the shop in December, and we had 75 visitors.  
Scott requested an average.  
Connie pointed out we have a car show at Bell from 2-5 
Gary Osier event chairman reported.  
Wednesday Jan 17th is Discover Sun City. Need help to talk to people 
about the club. It’s outside on the patio at Sundial. Two shifts 9-11 or 6-8 
We have a total of 634 members.  
 
Heritage Santee Club House assisted living invited us to attend on Jan 6th 
their Cars & Coffee  
 
Mecum Auction will pay us $50 a day to drive a 4-hr. shift.  
Duane Pascoff said we will have a Christmas light parade on Thursday Dec 
21st. There will be 2 routes, one on 91st as usual & the other at 95th & 
Olive. Meet at Burns & Hutton NE corner at 6pm 
 
Ann Bovo brought up last month’s elections. Troy explained since no one 
else wanted to run. It was done last month however voting is usually done 
in December.  
It was asked does anyone want to run for President. Al Steiweg says he 
would for either President or Vice president Troy said he would be happy to 
meet with him after. Said you can shadow for a yr. if preferred.  
 
It was pointed out that some officers will be timed out such as Roxie. Beth 
Smith said she would do Treasurer. 
 
Kevin Cole said he was interested in Thom’s position.  
 



50/50 was drawn Duane Pascoff won.  
 
Glen Mester made a motion to adjourn the meeting. 
 
Thom seconded the motion to adjourn. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:10 pm 
 
 


